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Arlington Special Town Meeting — Motion to Amend 
 

    
 
ARTICLE NO. 12      Dated:  October 16, 2023 
 
  
I, Wynelle Evans, do hereby submit the following Motion to Amend the recommended vote of the 
Arlington Redevelopment Board under Article 12 so that  
 
In the Arlington Heights Neighborhood Multi-family District, amend the Arlington Redevelopment 
Board’s Neighborhood Multi-family Subdistrict Parcel List to delete the following parcels: 

 

 



 2 

 

 
 

 



 3 

 
 
and to add the following parcels to the Arlington Heights Neighborhood Multi-family District: 
 

 
 
and to add the following Massachusetts Avenue-fronting parcels to the Arlington 
Heights Neighborhood Multi-family District:  
 

 
 

See map on pg. 4 
 
Comment: 
The Neighborhood Multifamily districts were intended to serve as buffers between the newly allowed heights along Mass. 
Ave. and Broadway, and the neighborhoods behind them. But in some areas of the Arlington Heights district, the 
proposed NMF stretches two blocks back into the neighborhoods. This is not a buffer, but a new neighborhood. Combined 
with the proposed elimination of minimum open space requirements, minimum lot size, minimum FAR, minimum lot 
frontage, and other current regulations, this represents a significant change to neighborhoods within the proposed district, 
especially those that contain undersized and otherwise non-conforming lots. 
 
The further the Arlington Heights NMF stretches away from the south side of Mass. Ave., the steeper it gets. School, 
Menotomy, and Robbins are all some of the steepest streets in town. Because on uneven lots overall height is determined 
by a calculation of the vertical distance of the highest point of the roof above the average finished grade of the ground, the 
appearance of height can be greatly increased depending on grade. Even 2.5 story structures on a grade with garage 
underneath convey the appearance of much taller buildings. Reducing the spread of these districts to the flatter areas 
closer to Mass. Ave. would minimize that effect, in keeping with the 3A recommendation that re-zoning “encourage the 
development of multi-family housing projects of a scale, density and aesthetic that are compatible with existing 
surrounding uses.” 
 
 Respectfully submitted,     
 /s/ Wynelle Evans 
 _________________________ 
 Pct. 14 
Date Voted: _____________ 
Action Taken: ___________ 
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